SPECIAL MEETING

May 2, 2023
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Jon Skelton on Tuesday, May 2, 2023 at 4:30 P.M. at the City/Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
             Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Skelton, Kippley; Clerk-Knaus; Foreman-Niemi; 
             Absent:             
Treasurer-Gross
             Also Present:
Jeff Burgess, Walt Hautala
Chairman Skelton called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m.
The Board met with representatives from the Mesabi East School District to discuss the existing lease for the Loon Lake Community Center which has been recorded with St. Louis County and on file since October 27, 1978.  There are usage restrictions identified on the lease for the Township as well as certain conditions in which the ownership of the building would revert to the School District.  The Township recently conducted a community survey and would like to make improvements to the building as well as increase community offerings to increase revenue.  The Township is not willing to spend tax payers’ money without full ownership of the building.   

The School Board Representatives do not see a need for the School District to use the building in the future.  All school facilities are in one location.  However, the building is on land which has value.  In exchange for full ownership of the property and building, the School District would like a piece of property currently owned by the Township next to the Mesabi East Schools.  They feel this is a good exchange.  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO HAVE ATTORNEY KEARNEY CREATE A QUIT CLAIM DEED UPDATING THE EXISTING DEED FOR THE PROPERTY AND BUILDING KNOWN AS THE LOON LAKE COMMUNITY CENTER REMOVING ALL IDENTIFIED RESTRICTIONS AND GIVING THE TOWNSHIP FULL OWNERSHIP OF THE BUILDING AND PROPERTY IN EXCHANGE FOR A SECTION OF PROPERTY IDENTIFIED IN PARCEL ID NUMBER 100-0080-00120 TO BE GIVEN TO THE MESABI EAST SCHOOL DISTRICT.  MOTION CARRIED

When the Township receives the updated documentation from Kearney, another meeting will be scheduled between the parties to verify and approve the agreement.  The School Board wishes the Township well for developing the Loon Lake Community Center – it is a great asset to the community.  

IT WAS MOVED BY ANTTILA, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 5:01 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________                 ____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                           Jon Skelton, Chairman 
